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October 23, 2020

The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn: Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:	City Council Bill 20-630– Building, Fire and Related Codes- Adoption of the International Green Construction Code

Dear President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 20-0630 for form and legal sufficiency.  This bill is for the purpose of amending the Building, Fire, and Related Code Article to repeal the International Green Construction Code (2012 Edition) and substitute, subject to local additions, deletions. amendments and modifications, the International Green Construction Code (2018 Edition).

            The Public Safety Art. of the Md. Ann. Code, Sec. 12-505 requires that “each local jurisdiction implement and enforce the most current version of the Standards and any local amendments thereto.” See also COMAR 09.12.51.05. A local jurisdiction may adopt the International Green Construction Code even if the State does not and may make local amendment to it. Sec. 12-504. Sec. 12-504 authorizes each local jurisdiction to adopt amendments to the Standards as long as the amendments do not weaken the Standards. This limitation would be applicable to the Green Construction Code as well. Regulations involving the Standards are applicable to the International Green Construction Code which is incorporated into the regulations by reference. COMAR 09.12.51.04. 

             City Council Bill 20-0630 is the appropriate mechanism to adopt for use in the City, the International Green Construction Code and any local amendments. The bill, therefore, is consistent with the authority granted to the Mayor and City Council by the State enabling legislation. Accordingly, the Law Department approves the bill for form and legal sufficiency.


Sincerely,

Elena R. DiPietro
Chief Solicitor




cc:  Dana P. Moore, City Solicitor
       Matthew Stegman, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
      Caylin Young, President’s Legislative Director            
      Dominic McAlily         
      Nina Themelis, MOGR
      Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
      Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor
      Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor
      Avery Aisenstark
	
	 
	 




image1.png




